Strensall with Towthorpe Neighbourhood Planning Group

Meeting on 22nd November 2016 at 7.00pm
Attendees:  K Marquis (Chairman) P Thorpe, A Bolton, T Fisher, Mrs C Whittle, Mrs S May, G Harvey-Walker, J Chapman, L Mattinson, R Maher, J Millett and the Clerk

Apologies:   Mr R Lawson, Mrs S Jenkins
Item 1 –Tony Fisher asked for guidance on protocol as to the election of a Chairman of the Group following Keith Marquis resignation from the Parish Council.  The Clerk confirmed that it was not a requirement for the Chairman of the group to be a member of the PC.  Keith was then asked if he would remain as Chairman and, following his confirmation, he was re-elected on a unanimous vote
Item 2-
The Chairman introduced Kathryn to the group and a discussion session took place, following which topics for inclusion in the Plan were identified and allocated for drafting as follows:


Introduction and history – SN – to use the VDS as a base


Loss of Facilities – S May

To describe the changes experienced over the years and concerns as to loss of retail outlets and what the parish would wish to include


Traffic issues – increased traffic and lack of road safety measures –L Mattinson


To identify the problem areas and potential solutions 


Data from the VDS Questionnaire – C Whittle

To incorporate the key issues identified in the questionnaire and how these could be addressed
Conservation Areas  A Fisher


To identify the local designation and whether there would be an opportunity to increase or expand


SSSi and SINC sites which need protection – J Millett


Although protected by national legislation -  identification and whether an EIA required

Affordable Housing –A Bolton


To identify areas where affordable housing may be possible with the agreement of any landowners


MOD land release for housing – K Marquis


Discussion with MOD as to what land could be released in advance of the closure of the Barracks in 2021

Protection of the green space – J Chapman


To identify the areas of green space in and around the parish and how it could be protected

These would provide the skeleton of the document and then further details could be added as and when appropriate.  The Clerk suggested that she could collate the information from each section to provide a working draft for the next meeting
The Chairman thanked Kathryn for her attendance and valuable input.

The next meeting is on Tuesday 24th January 2017 at 7.15pm
